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Message From the Principal 

Dear Mountain Vista Families, 

We have incredible news to share! Thanks to your overwhelming generosity and participation, we not 
only met but surpassed our goal in the Fun Run fundraiser, raising a remarkable $40,684! This 
accomplishment wouldn't have been possible without the support of our wonderful community—
friends, family members, parents, students, and staff. The event was filled with laughter, cheers, and 
so much FUN! Students had such a great time running alongside their friends, redeeming prizes with 
their peers, playing in the foam party and contributing to a cause that directly benefits our school. I’d 
like to give a special thanks to all of our volunteers, especially our PTO, for making this event such a 
huge success. The funds raised will help enrich our students' learning experiences, enhance the 
programs that make our school so special and support our TA fund. 

As we move into October, I want to remind everyone of the critical role that consistent school 
attendance plays in student success. Every day in school counts, and attendance helps ensure that 
students are learning, growing, and developing essential skills. October 1 is especially important as it 
is Count Day for Cherry Creek Schools, which helps determine the funding our school receives based 
on student enrollment. Please make every effort to ensure that your child is present on this day and 
throughout the year. Your commitment to regular attendance supports not only your child’s education 
but also the resources available to all students. 

This November, Cherry Creek Schools will have measures 4A and 4B on the ballot, which address 
potential funding and infrastructure needs within the district. These measures are designed to provide 
additional support for our schools, staff, and facilities. We encourage all members of our community 

October 1-31   CCSD EHS Feeder Food and Resource Donation Drive 
October 1   STOMPEDE Reward Obstacle Course and Hamster Ball 
October 5   CCSD Veterans and Military Appreciation Event 
October 9   Picture Retakes 
October 14-18   Fall Break 

October 23   Spirit Day 
October 23   Community Night at Noodles and Company and Panda Express 
October 23   Community Meeting & Accountability 6pm in MVE Library 
October 24   Voices of Color Meeting 5pm in MVE Library 
October 26   Monster Mash 2-5pm 
October 28-31   Conferences and Book Fair 
November 1   Non-Contact Day/No School 
 
 
 
 
 
 



to stay informed, learn more about the details of these measures, and participate in the election 
process. You can find more information about measures 4A and 4B at cherrycreekfuture.com and 
cherrycreekschooldistrict.info.  

Thank you again for your continued support and involvement. Together, we are making a difference! 

Warm regards, 
 
Megan Carkhuff 
Principal 
Mountain Vista Elementary School 
 

 

 
UPDATES 

• Check your voter registration! Are you registered to vote this November? Check your 
registration today at https://www.coloradosos.gov/voter—it only takes 1 minute!  
Reminder: Ballot measures that impact your town and your school district will be at the bottom 
of the ballot after national, statewide, and county measures. Don’t forget to fill out your ballot 
completely. Measures at the bottom of the ballot have the greatest local impact. 
 

Pets on campus 
• For the safety of staff and students, please note that pets are not allowed on campus. If you 

plan to walk with your dog, you will need to have your student meet you off campus. 

 
ARRIVAL/DISMISSAL/ATTENDANCE REMINDERS 

Please remember that we have a soft start beginning at 7:45 a.m., and school starts promptly at 8:00 a.m.  Do 
not drop your students off any earlier than 7:45 a.m. as there is no supervision outside the entry doors before 
then.  Keep in mind that frequent tardiness and early dismissals lead to missed instruction and can affect your 
student’s ability to successfully meet grade level standards and take part in the school community.  If you are 
calling to excuse an absence for your child, we advise you to use the 24-hour attendance line (720-886-2795) 
and not the main office line.  If you need to pick up your child prior to dismissal, you must do so no later than 
2:25 p.m. (Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday) and 1:25 p.m. on Wednesdays.  Thank you for your 
partnership and cooperation in supporting our students.  
 

REPORTING AN ABSENCE – ATTENDANCE LINE – 720-886-2795 
If your child will be absent for any reason, please remember to call our 24-hour attendance line,  
720-886-2795.  Please include following information with your message: 

• Student’s first and last name (please spell) 

• Teacher name and grade 

• Reason for the absence.   

• Your name 

• Contact phone number 

• Brief description of symptoms 
Thank you for your partnership as we work to keep our students and staff healthy. 

https://cherrycreekfuture.com/
https://cherrycreekschooldistrict.info/?region=eaglecrest
https://cherrycreekschooldistrict.info/?region=eaglecrest
https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.coloradosos.gov%2Fvoter&data=05%7C02%7Cmcarkhuff%40cherrycreekschools.org%7Cf63fa86c780340eae86a08dcd756cfa7%7C4ad828a4325645ff98eb340195335a83%7C0%7C0%7C638622018527155417%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SNvRgk%2FfgnPk3L0iR86FmPWbJA4M9u6UDZ0DkhMXlW0%3D&reserved=0


Health and Wellness Reminders from CCSD Health Services 

 
 

More information can be found at The Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE)  
How Sick is Too Sick? / (¿Qué tan enfermo es demasiado enfermo?) 

 

 
The best way to remain healthy and prevent illness from spreading is through good handwashing habits (washing 
hands for 20 seconds with soap and warm water after using the bathroom, blowing nose, sneezing/coughing, and 
before/after eating), getting vaccinated for preventable diseases, and staying home when sick! 
 
Stay home when sick! 

• If your student is not feeling well enough to take part in their usual activities, due to illness symptoms, they 
should stay home. 

• If your student needs to be picked up from school, have a plan in place to pick them up as soon as possible.  
Fever  

• Defined as a body temperature over 100.4° F.  

• Students may return to school after being 24 hours fever-free without the use of fever-reducing medication 
such as Tylenol (acetaminophen) or Motrin (ibuprofen).  

Vomiting/Diarrhea 

• Students may return to school 24 hours after the last episode of vomiting and/or diarrhea unless it is 
caused by an illness that requires them to stay home longer. 

• If your student has a medical condition that causes them to have a baseline of spit-up, reflux, or loose 
stools regularly, notify your school nurse, so we can best support your student's success.  

Cough 

• Remind students to cough into their elbow, this helps keep the hands clean from illness and can decrease 
the spread of illness. 

• Keep your student home if the cough is severe or uncontrolled.  

• If a cough lasts longer than 2 weeks, we encourage checking in with your healthcare provider. 
Lice 

• Signs of lice: 
o Itching of the scalp, presence of live lice, eggs attached to the hair shaft, and/or small pinpoint scabs 

at the base of the hairline. 
o If live lice are present, students may remain in school until the end of the school day; however, they 

cannot return until after receiving an approved pediculicide treatment per CDPHE guidelines. 

• Reminder: lice is a nuisance and not a public health concern. 
o This means it is not a reportable infectious disease, as it does not spread disease. 
o It is not due to poor hygiene habits. 
o We do not send notification letters home when cases of lice are present. 
o We do not perform routine classroom-wide lice checks.  

Vaccines 

• Many childhood/school-aged illnesses can be prevented by receiving routine vaccines. Talk with your 
provider or school nurse for more information. 

 
Wishing all students, parents/guardians, and staff a healthy school year! 

Cherry Creek School District Health Services Department 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1RcdCmU4SYXwmVhJrA3Pyk0gP0MTDClkF/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1mAL-0nkDw-m5nMgsC4shIgxtTbazovLT/view


 
 

ILLNESS REMINDER FOR PARENTS 

All students must be fever-free (fever = 100.4* or higher) without fever-reducing medication for 24 hours 

and feeling well enough to participate in school. 

They also must stay home until it has been 24 hours since their last episode of vomiting and/or diarrhea and 

eating and drinking before returning to school. 

If you have questions, please feel free to contact our school nurse: 

Mandy Jackson BSN, RN 720-886-2704 

ajackson4@cherrycreekschools.org 

 

**What’s Happening in the ART room??** 
From Ms. Rowland 

  We have been busy going back to the Prehistoric and Egyptian times of the Ancient World.  

The students are discovering that studying the art from the past gives us great insights into the daily 

lives of these civilizations.  

These artworks that they are creating now will be used for our “Art to Remember” fundraiser 

and include, cave art mammoths, blue hippos, and scarab beetles. This program gives your family the 

option to purchase products with your child’s artwork on it, while raising money for our art class. 

Please see additional information in this newsletter. 

I will be starting a “5th grade Mural” class that will be offered on Tuesdays, after school.  We 

will be making design decisions and then executing these murals throughout the building.  It is time to 

add more permanent ART to MVE!  The students will be accepted through an application process.  I 

will be handing out these applications to interested artists before Fall Break. Be on the lookout!   

Be sure to be on the lookout for some of these MARVELOUS new pieces of artwork on 

display: 

• Mrs. Vogel’s Kindies- “Pete the Cat and Five Pumpkins” 

• Mr. Palumbo’s First graders- “My Many Colored Days”  

• Mrs. Washburn’s Second graders- “Me” as David Collages 

• Mrs. Larson’s Second graders- “Mighty Mammoths” 

• Mrs. Sallee’s Fourth graders- “Egyptian Scarab Beetles” 

• Mrs. Finch’s Fifth graders- “Egyptian Scarab Beetles” 

Please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions or concerns. 

krowland4@cherrycreekschools.org 

mailto:ajackson4@cherrycreekschools.org


 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 



 



 

Visit https://cherrycreek.revtrak.net/elementary-schools/elementary-schools-l-z/mve/ to pay fees onlin 

  Library Fees 


